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Lake Margrethe History

Harbor Beach Canal 

The “Big” Dig

The following is based on an interview September 29, 2006, with Jerry Walker.  Jerry recalls being directly involved in the development of Lake Margrethe’s only canal. The subject canal located at the far west end of the lake between Portage Creek and McIntyre’s Landing.

In the early 1960’s Cornell Real Estate/Clyde Borchers (?) acquired about XX acres of land with XX feet of shoreline in West Bay.  A development plan was formulated and a permit was requested from the Michigan DNR to dredge a canal in an effort to open direct lake access to a number of potential property owners.  After visiting the site and considering the canal application, the DNR directed that a temporary ditch 3-4 feet wide be dug and opened to lake.  This ditch would follow the precise path of the proposed canal.  The purpose of the temporary ditch would be to observe the water flow and determine if any harmful material might enter the lake.  After a year of observing the temporary ditch and it’s water flow, a permit was issued and work the canal was begun.

The roads and plot plan was surveyed. During the summer of 1966(?), the Millikin Company was contracted to clear, put in gravel roads and dig the canal.  Using moving equipment, the canal was dug from the lake to the west.  After breaking through a level of hardpan, the dig involved removing mostly sandy soil and using it to fill some of the lower areas in the future Harbor Beach development.  The actual on-site work on the project took about one month to complete. It is an interesting side-note that the work crews found the most prominent residents of the area at that time were 18 Massasauga Rattlesnakes.

Sales of buildable lots started before the project was completed.  At that time canal lots were being sold for about $5,000.

